Superintendent’s Report

February 22nd, 2021
I.       Private School Eligibility
For the first time, I’ve been requested by a Spencer Christian Parent to allow participation in public school sports.  There is an agenda item to consider with background information attached, and although policy and statute continues to deny homeschool students the same opportunity, this is something the BOE can allow if you see fit to do so, up to grade 8.  Grades 9-12 continue to be disallowed for both groups by KHSAA regulations.  The immediate benefit to allowing this is that given a good experience, the child may wish to continue his/her education with us as a public school student at SCHS.  The immediate drawback is the feasibility of taking a “spot” on the team away from a current public school student. 
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
*N/A

III. Admin Meeting Agenda
*See Attached
IV. Program Director’s Meeting
*N/A
V. Advisory Council Agenda
*N/A
        VI.       ELC/Bus Complex
Agendas and progress report made available at the meeting since progress meeting was cancelled twice due to weather and the new date is 2/22. SCB will be joining us Monday night to give an update on overall progress and answer questions.  
        VII.     Instructional Delivery for the Remainder of the Year   
After giving the BOE insight to what I am considering via text last week, discussion tonight will help me find where you stand individually, and collaboratively so instructional delivery can be considered for the remainder of the year.  As alluded to earlier, I didn’t want to put the cart before the horse, so to speak, therefore, this will be the first time many in the audience including school-level leaders will hear.  Regardless of which direction the BOE ultimately decides to take, a great deal of planning and work will be needed to ensure our students get the very best we have to offer for the remainder of the year, to include summer school.  Direction for the Admin Meeting Tuesday morning will be greatly appreciated.
VIII.     Calendar Committee
The Calendar Committee was highly efficient this spring with a calendar option to consider and accept as a draft tonight.  Tam Hollan will be making the presentation with other committee members in attendance and both she, I, and Bri will be available to answer any specific questions you may have as to the design. 
IX.  Preliminary Staffing/Section 6 Allocations 2021-2022  

Per statute, preliminary staffing allocations are on the agenda for approval prior to March 1st.  Because we have always practiced “rounding up,” and “giving the benefit of the doubt” as it relates to numbers for planning, this is routinely the same allocation that is submitted to KDE as the final allocation prior to May 1st unless there has been a change from preliminary approval.  Section 6 figured on 3.5% of SEEK base.
